
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Pastor Luke J. Boehringer: (920) 579-8150 
St. Peter’s Lutheran School, Mr. Courtney Meyer, Principal 922-1160 ext. 302 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
GUEST PREACHER for this weekend is  Pastor  Elijah Ehlert, Associate Pastor at St. 
Paul’s, North Fond du Lac.  
 

MEDITATIONS, BOOKMARKS, & NURSES ARTICLE  The new issue of Meditations 
(starts June 2nd) and the next set of Bible reading bookmarks are available on the 
information station. The May nurses article is also out.  
 

SPECIAL GIFT was given to the Honoring the Lord! Fund thanking the Lord for 
blessing Bruce & Rebecca Bowe with 40 years of marriage.  
 

VOTERS’ MEETING will take place after the late service on Sunday. The 
Coordinating Council is recommending that 3 full time pastors are still necessary. 
The 3 areas the pastors will oversee are Inreach (Admin), Outreach/Adult 
Discipleship and School (School Board and Family Discipleship). The expected cost 
of a 3rd pastor is $95,000. We recommend that our first call meeting will be October 
27th, 2024. 
  

The Coordinating Council is recommending hiring DuFrane Moving Company to 
move Pastor and Kris Lindemann at an expected cost of $9,500. Donations and gifts 
are needed to support this move, special envelopes are on the information station. 
  

The Coordinating Council is recommending purchasing a new computer server. The 
cost of this replacement and installation is $8,000. 
 

SUMMER SERVICE TIME CHANGE  Starting May 26 through Labor Day Weekend 
(Sept. 1) our Sunday service time will be at 9:00 am. Thursday night will stay the 
same at 6:30 pm.  
 

St. Peter’s Lutheran 
Built on the Rock 
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PASTOR LINDEMANN INSTALLATION MEAL  Join us for Pastor Peter Lindemann’s 
installation on June 2nd at 4:00 pm. After the service, we will have a fellowship 
meal. There is a sign up sheet on the table by the information station to help our 
Board of Adult Discipleship prepare for the meal. Please sign up by May 19th.  

A sign up sheet for side dishes, desserts, set up, serving, and clean up is also 
available.  
 

WELCOME TO THE LINDEMANNS  We are so blessed to have Pastor Lindemann 
and his wife, Kris, join St. Peter’s! Please warmly receive our new Pastor and his wife 
with a card and gift, if you are able. The card box is in the narthex. 
 

WILLSHER PARSONAGE MOVE IN DAY will take place on 
Wednesday, May 29 starting at 7:30 am. If you can’t make it right 
away in the morning, come any time! A sign up sheet to help 
unload the moving truck is available on the table by the 
information station. You can also sign up using this link 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4EAFAE2CA0F8CE9-49383651-willsher 
 

CHURCH MAILBOXES  Once or twice a year we recalibrate the labels on the 
member mailboxes to account for continuing changes in our membership. Our 
mailbox ministry team will be relabeling the member mailboxes in the narthex next 
week. This means your mailbox may be in a new location. Special requests (such as 
a lower box) for mailbox locations will continue. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact Joe Birkholz at 517-8419 or joehdnancy@charter.net. 
 

WLA TEE IT UP  The 31st annual Tee It Up golf outing will be held on June 28th at 
Whispering Springs Golf Course. Join us in support of the WLA Student Aid Fund! 
This year, more than forty families were able to receive a Christian education 
because of gifts they received through our Student Aid Fund. We’ll be awarding 
over $100,000 in student aid again in the 2024-2025 school year. Tee It Up plays a 
major role in our ability to grant this amount of aid each school year. For more 
information, please contact Johanna Yenter, Marketing & Events Coordinator 
jyenter@wlavikings.org 920-921-4930 ext. 302. 
 
WIDOWS & WIDOWERS FELLOWSHIP GROUP will meet at Faith Lutheran Church 
and School on Tuesday, May 28th, at 4:30 pm (note the time change.) Enter through 
Door #3. We will be meeting in the Christian Education Room (second room on the 
left.) Our speaker will be Valerie Floeter, a Campbellsport native, who has been 
composing sacred music for church organists/pianists for 23 years. She will talk 
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about how she got into composing and how she started her own music publishing 
company. Sub sandwiches and desserts will be served. Bring your own beverage. 
Water and coffee will be provided. We will have a freewill offering for the sub 
sandwiches and the speaker’s ministry. Please RSVP by May 26th to Dave Seibel at 
920-948-9475 (call or text) or dseibelz56@gmail.com 
 

AMMO CAN  On Memorial Day, May 27, we remember our warriors who 
lost their lives during one of our nation’s wars or conflicts. The Synod’s 
“Ammo Can Collection” is used to support the work of LMSG (Lutheran 
Military Support Group) which supports our active duty service members, 

veterans and their families. Donations can be dropped into the ammo can located 
in the narthex on the information station, starting this weekend through 
Memorial Weekend. Let us also be pointed to the forgiveness, comfort, and 
freedom Jesus bought for us with His blood and share that good news with others.  
 

WLA has an immediate opening for a Facilities Manager. This is a full-time, 
salaried position. Completed job application and resume can be sent to Activities 
Director, Brad Bendix or dropped off at the WLA office. 
 

WLA SPRING CONCERT  Join us on Sunday, May 19th at Buttermilk Creek Park at 
4:00 pm for the WLA Spring Concert featuring WLA Choirs and Bands. Rain 
location is WLA's gym. 
 

MID-MAY HEALTH UPDATE  This week brought another surprise in Pastor 
Boehringer's cancer story. This Monday Pastor and Sarah went down to Froedtert 
for a routine lab and clinic visit. (Pastor always gets blood work and has a face-to-
face visit with a member of his cancer team prior to getting a round of 
chemotherapy.) This was supposed to be his 13th and final round before taking a 
month-long break prior to his big surgery. However, this clinic visit led to testing to 
determine why Pastor had had fevers recently. In addition Pastor has had recurring 
leg pain. An ultrasound and CT scan followed and revealed blood clots in his leg 
and lungs. These findings (especially how many and where the clots are in his lungs) 
led his team to admit him to the hospital this past Monday evening and Tuesday 
out of an abundance of caution. He's home now, and on blood thinners, but his 
plans to be preaching and teaching this May have been altered. He had planned to 
preach this weekend, next weekend, and the first weekend in June, but now his team 
is advising him to reconsider some of these plans due to some of the risks of blood 
clots and blood thinners. He and Sarah will be talking with the cancer and surgery 
teams about how this might impact his surgery; as of right now, it's still on. So for 
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now please pray that the surgery can go forward, the clots clear up, nothing else 
unexpected happens, and that Pastor learns to let tomorrow worry about itself. If 
you have questions about his health situation, Pastor welcomes them (call/text 920-
579-8150) and will give you answers if he has them. Your prayers and support and 
smiles continue to encourage him and his family greatly--thank you so much! "Rise 
up! Help us! Redeem us because of Your faithful love." (Psalm 44:26) 
 

Daily Bible Readings 
 

05/20  Ezekiel 3:22-5:17  05/24  Ezekiel 11 
05/21  Ezekiel 6, 7   05/25  Ezekiel 12, 13 
05/22  Ezekiel 8   05/26  Ezekiel 14, 15 
05/23  Ezekiel 9, 10 

 
Last Week’s Stewardship 

 

Worship: 96 + 174 + 136 = 406 Bible Class: 37 
 Sunday School: 14 
 
First Fruits to the Lord 2024: Last Week Year-to-Date 
Thank offerings in support of the unified budget $23,396.10 
Other receipts in support of the unified budget 2,875.00 
Total receipts in support of the unified budget 26,271.10 $546,163.03 
 

Honoring the Lord! 1,302.00 
Improvement Fund 625.20 
WLA Forward in Trust 502.00 
CAMM 712.00 
Radio Ministry 10.00 
 

This Week at St. Peter’s 
www.stpetersfdl.net/calendar 
 

MONDAY 3:30 pm Faculty Meeting 
 5:00 pm School Board Meeting 
TUESDAY 6:00 pm Board of Elders 
WEDNESDAY 6:00 pm  8th Grade Dinner 
THURSDAY 6:30 pm Worship with Closing Service/Graduation 
FRIDAY Last Day of School ~ Early Release at Noon 
SATURDAY 10:00 am WLA Graduation 
NEXT SUNDAY 9:00 am Worship  


